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The national organization of The American Legion celebrated its centennial this 
past March on the weekend of the 15th through the 17th when the first convention 
was held in Paris, France after the end of the Great War. The commemoration was 
a time of ceremony, reflection, and remembrance – of looking back at the legacy of 
The American Legion and looking forward to the next decades and the continuing 
mission of supporting members of the Armed Forces and their families. 

Federally chartered by an Act of Congress on September 16, 1919, The American 
Legion is the nation’s largest wartime veterans service organization, committed to 
mentoring youth and sponsorship of wholesome programs in our communities, 
advocating patriotism and honor, promoting strong national security, and continued 
devotion to our fellow servicemembers and veterans.*  

Post 47 – Havre de Grace - Celebrates 100
But did you know that the Joseph L. Davis Post No. 47 American Legion in 

Havre de Grace celebrates its 100th anniversary this year as well? 

The first meeting of soldiers who had served in WWI was held on August 11, 1919 at 
City Hall with Millard E. Tydings presiding.  Tydings was a Lieutenant Colonel in the 
U.S. Army who had served as a Division Machine-gun Officer in World War I and 
was the first Commander immediately after the war. He was followed by William E. 
Green in 1920-1921, Joseph P. Collins in 1922-1923, and subsequent Commanders 
since being chartered under the Department of Maryland in 1922.  

Named in honor of the first casualty of Havre de Grace from World War I, the 
Joseph L. Davis Post No. 47 commemorated The American Legion’s centennial 

along with others across the country just before the start of spring.

Joseph L. Davis Post No. 47 has a distinguished history of 
service to the country and to the community. Through 
the decades, members have given of themselves in service 
by being instrumental in the founding of the Havre de 
Grace Ambulance Corps.

The first Ambulance service in Havre de Grace was 
started by Harford Memorial Hospital in 1929. 
The Hospital operated the service for twenty-five 
years until the 1940’s, when was offered to any 
organization who would accept the responsibility 

Celebrating the Centennial
by Diane Klair 

who loves our City and honors its history
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for it. After being turned down by many organizations 
including the Susquehanna Hose Company and the VFW, 
the Joseph L. Davis American Legion post agreed to take over 
the service.

The American Legion formed a committee to operate 
the ambulance and constructed a small building next 
to the Legion home. The American Legion Ambulance 

Corps provided exemplary service from that small 
building in Legion Square for over 40 years.

  from HdG Ambulance Corps.
hdgac.org/our-history

The organization continues supporting the Perry Point 
Veterans Administration with visitation programs, and 
providing patriotic ceremonies throughout the year for 
Memorial Day, Veterans Day, and flag retirement as well as 
being a social organization for its membership. 

This year, the organization participated for the first time with 
Wreaths Across America where wreaths are placed for veterans 
in local cemeteries, an event which is performed on the same 
date in thousands of cemeteries across the country.  

These shared community rituals are important: connecting 
us as people in our collective history. It is about respect and 
reverence for our nation and for those that came before, and 
in service and mutual aid to those who have served.  

Letter from Joseph L. Davis courtesy of the American Legion Post 47

Continued on page 13
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glass, but he was given his in a paper cup. He didn’t drink it. He put 
the cup down and left the drugstore and the team never to return 
to either again.

There is so much to share and not enough space. I encourage you 
to visit the museum and learn about them. In spite of the hardship, 
there is much wisdom to be gained. 

We can be proud of the centennial 
milestone of Joseph L. Davis Post 
No. 47. You are encouraged to 
join us later this summer as we 
celebrate the centennial of The 
American Legion as a national 
organization.

*  From the website: www.Legion.org
Visit www.AmericanLegionPost47.org
Visit www.WreathsAcrossAmerica.org

http://HdGColoredSchool.net • FB @hdgcoloredschool
https://youtu.be/1MAvusEABjc
PLEASE take the time to watch this video!

Stage setting for Centennial Celebration, March 16, 2019
at American Legion Joseph L. Davis Post 47

TIDBITS - Antiquing*
Did you know that Havre de Grace has over 

62,000 square feet of antiques with 89+ dealers? 

So yes - we have antiques and collectibles. We hope you'll 'antique with us,' 
then enjoy the other shops, eateries, and events. WELCOME!

*Shopping in stores where antiques are sold
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